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May  2017 News  from Pony Club Australia  
 

Next Generation of Pony Club Leaders  - Gabi Ashmeade , SA 
Pony Club Australia received a grant from the Australian Sports Commission to develop the next generation of Pony Club 

leaders. The first phase of the program was a weekend leadership workshop in Adelaide in March. The participants have 

already been putting their skills into action.  

Gabi Ashmeade, from Kimba Pony Club, South Australia hit the ground running after the workshop 

and ran a quick but effective survey of members to get feedback on their needs.  

The rallies now have more structure and cover 

topics of interest including preparing your horse 

for travel and float management. This will be 

helpful to Gabi herself who is off to Toowoomba 

to compete in the 2017 PCA  Nationals. The club 

was successful in getting a community grant to 

purchase a new fridge for the upgraded club 

rooms and everyone pitched in to get the club 

looking great for events. Gabi is targeting the 

local community newsletter to spread the Pony 

Club story and the ôKimba Pony Club Newsõ will 

be a regular feature profiling members and 

activities.  

Kimba recently held one of its best competitions 

in a long time and had a great turnout of 

volunteers.  The Annual Yeltana Showjumping 

Championships , included a Dressage 

competition for the first time this year . The 

Dressage winners are pictured right . 

It was a great success drawing entries from all 

ove r the Eyre Peninsula and beyond - from 

Ceduna, to the Southern Yorke Peninsula, to  

Oakbank in the Adelaide Hills!  High profile 

equestrian coach, Clive Reed, attended the 

event and praised Kimba for the event and 

facilities.   

Kimba has more big events in the next year, including the 90 th Ann ual Kimba A&H Show in 

September 2017 with Pony Club hosting the ôHorses in Actionõ program. Kimba is also 2018 Zone 

School hosts and 2018 PCASA State Championships hosts.  

òIõm so confident that each of these events will be run smoothly by the Kimba Pony Club because 

we have such a wonderful community. Itõs so lovely to be involved with a great bunch of girls who 

are all equally motivated and drivenó, Gabi said. òFollowing the leadership course in Adelaide, I 

realised just how important it is to lead by e xample, get in and do the hard jobs and be a motivator 

to get people involved. Iõm so lucky to be on such a great little committee. We get lots done and 

have loads of fun doing it!ò  
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A Lesson for Riders and Coaches ð from Andrew McLean, PCA Director  

òI ride my horse on my line at my speed ó 

People often talk about having a good ôgo buttonõ on the 

horse, but very few think about training good brakes. Yet 

good brakes and staying in the chosen speed are vital 

safe ty aspects because almost all  the dangerous things 

horses do can be stopped if he had perfect brakes. When 

horses rush in jumping it is a  mistake to think he does so 

because he is ôkeenõ or that he has a ôgoeyõ personality. So 

when the horse ôtakes-offõ for any reason or rushes at 

jumps, the only way to really ensure our safety is to be able 

to control what the horseõs legs are doing.  

 

 

Test your horseõs stop response:  

From the ground:  ask the horse to step -back usin g rein pressure. Stand facing your horse 

and push the lead/reins towards the horseõs mid-neck until he/she takes a step 

backwards. As soon as he/she steps backwards, release the rein pressure. Keep practising 

until he/she steps back from a light pressure. See how many steps you can do! Now at the 

trot, lead the horse along a wall or fence, test you can stop him with the reins in no more 

than 4 steps of his forelegs. Soften the pressure as soon as he stops.  

  

Did you know ? 

Teaching your horse to step 

back from the reins 

improves your horse õs stop 

response? For the horse, 

stepping -back and 

stopping use the same 

muscles, so training step 

back really improves his 

brakes.  

 

When a horse rushes i n 

jumping, he does so by 

hollowing his back and 

lengthening his stride?   So 

you need to train a good 

half -halt (shortens the stride) 

and that relies on a good 

stop button!   
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Test your horseõs stop response:  

When riding:  Practise lots of downward 

transition s. First ask the horse to halt from 

walk and soften the rein pressure as soon as 

he stops. At the trot, check how many steps 

of the horseõs forelegs it takes for him to 

completely stop from the trot. Make sure you 

start counting as soon as you begin the 

transition. Keep practising until it takes no 

more than 4 steps.   This really improves his 

brakes.  

 

 

When jumping:  Practise downward transitions after jumping a cross -rail. Make sure you 

can jump cross -rails or low jumps at the trot before you begin canteri ng. If he only jumps at 

the canter but not at the trot, then you need to train him to do it. This also teaches him to 

maintain your speed (i.e. the speed you set for him). Horses usually learn to rush their jumps 

by running away from them first. So one way  to train the horse not to rush is to jump a cross 

rail and quietly halt as soon as you can afterwards. Keep practising this until you can halt 6 

metres way from the jump. Train it over many different cross -rails and small jumps. Then 

when you begin jumpin g in canter, check you can smoothly stop no more than 12 metres 

from a small jump. As the jumps get bigger, you gradually increase the distance in which 

you can stop.      

    

Important : 

RUSHING at jumps is dangerous.  

ALWAYS release the pressure when your  horse steps back. This tells them theyõve done the 

right thing  

PRAISE your horse when they get it right by saying òGood boyó or òGood girló and give a 

good rub on the neck.  

NEVER ask two questions at the same time. Use reins only to ask your horse to ste p back.  

Your legs are for Go not Stop!  
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What can I post on social media ? 

Social media is a fantastic way that we build and connect the Pony Club community. 

Every word  and image that you  post sends a message about P ony Club. Pony Club has 

social media policies at the national, state and club level. Inappropriate posts may result 

in disciplinary action under t he PCA Member Protection P olicy , which includes the Code 

of Conduct.  

So what is inappropriate?  

¶ Negative comments about or images of a fellow member (could be bullying or 

harassment) . 

¶ Posts that breach confidentiality . 

¶ Criticisms of office holders  (could be bullying or harassment)  or their decisions . This 

includes posts on your personal Facebook page. If you have an issue ð take it up 

directly with them.   

¶ Posts that breach anti -discrimination laws.  

¶ Posts that are not factually accurate.  

Administrators of Pony Club Facebook pages at the state, zone or club level shou ld 

monitor and remove posts which may bully, offend or bring Pony Club into disrepute . 
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Co aching Riders and Coaches in China  

Under the affiliation agreement between 

Pony Club Australia and China Pony Club, 

there are opportunities for experienced 

coaches  to travel to China for work 

placements providing instruction to both 

coaches and ride rs for 2 -4 weeks . 

The equestrian industry is growing in China 

with an increase in the number of riding 

centres providing horses and instruction.  

Expressions of Interest  can be forwarded  to 

PCA at info@ponyclubaustralia.com.au  

 

Candidates should have significant experience  both  in coaching riders and educating 

coaches, and be familiar with the challenges of international trave l. Broader education 

experience , such as  Certificate IV  (training and assessment) , teaching or adult education 

background,  would be an advantage .  

 

Order of Austra lia  

PCA and the Australian Sports Commission encourage applications for the Order of 

Australia. There are many existing  Pony Club members with a long history of service to 

Pony Club and their local community who are already holders of these awards . 

Over the past 10 years, only 28% of all Order of Australia nominations have been for 

women.  Pony Club would have many worthy candidates.  

Anyone can nominate someone, at any time of the year.  

Winners are announced twice per year , on Australia D ay and the Queen õs Birthday . 

Further information  about the awards can be found here  

http://www.gg.gov.au/australian -honours -and -awards/order -australia  

  

mailto:info@ponyclubaustralia.com.au
http://www.gg.gov.au/australian-honours-and-awards/order-australia
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A life with horses starts here  

Dr Penny Dow was the wi nner of the first Gillian Rolton Award for a Pony Club alumnus  in the 

2016 PCA Awards . Penny joined  the North West Pony Club in Tasmania in 1986 and rode her 

first ODE at 6 years old. During her Pony Club career , Penny represented Tasmania at 

National Prince Mounted Games on several  occasions and also at the Pony Club Nationals 

in 1995 at Wagga Wagga, NSW and 1997 at Gawler, SA in Dressage , Showjumping and 

Eventing. Penny attained all her Pony Club efficiency tests including her ôHõ Certificate in 

1998 and her ôAõ Certificate in 1999. Penny represented Australia in the International 

Mounted Games Team in Canada in 1997.  

It was on that trip that Penny 

visited the Guelph vet sc hool, 

which was an omen for her 

future career  as an equine 

veterinarian . Penny now works at 

Scone, NSW at the biggest 

equine hospital in the southern 

hemi sphere. Penny is pictured  

x-raying horses. Penny still rides 

and competes and has also 

travelle d with the Olympic and 

other elite team s as a vet.  

PCA is interested to hear other alumni stories from people who have gone on to great 

careers in a range of industries.  

You might also want to nominate them for the 2017 Gillian Rolton Award.  

 

2017 PCA Awards  

The 2017 awards will be presented at the National Championships in Toowoomba in 

September. Nominations are now open and will close at the end of June 2017. Details 

attached.
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Pony Club Australia Awards  

2017  

 

 

The Pony Club Australia Awards reward our riders, coaches, officials and volunteers for 

achievements and contributions to the development of Pony Club. 
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Overview  

Pony Club Australia (PCA) is committed to educating young riders in a safe and friendly environment. PCA offers a 

diverse range of disciplines and supports members to reach their full potential. In so doing we rely on the 

capabilities and contributions of all our coaches, officials and supporters. Recognising and rewarding achievements 

of our riders and coaches, and expressing gratitude to our volunteers is an essential part of our culture.  

The key elements of success for our organisation are reflected in the following awards:  

1. Best achievement by a rider under 17 years 

2. Best achievement by a rider aged 17 -25 years 

3. Pony Club alumnus 
4. Coach of the year 

5. Volunteer of the year 
6. Club of the year 

There will be one award for each category annually. However, the judging panel may decline to make an award 

for any category if it determines there is not a submission of sufficient merit to be given  an award.  

Nomination Process  

Each nomination must be accompanied with information on why the nominee/s should be considered for the award. 

Each of the assessment criteria are equally weighted. Nominations must be submitted electronically (via email) to 

info@ponyclubaustralia.com.au 

¶ Nominations are expected to be around one page in total.  

¶ Please address the Key Selection Criteria for the award.  

¶ Nominations should focus on the nomineeôs activities in the preceding 12-18 months  (from 

January 2016) . 

Selecti on Process  

The nominations will be considered by a judging panel of six people, made up of representatives of PCA and 

Member States.  

The judging panel may decline to make an award for any category if it determines there is not a submission of 

sufficient merit to be given an award.  

Prize  

The winner/s of each award will receive an inscribed medallion or trophy and prize.  

Award Ceremony  

The awards will be presented at the National Championships Dinner in Toowoomba in September 2017. 

Key Contact  

I f you require any further information regarding the program, or assistance in preparing a nomination, please 

contact: info@ponyclubaustralia.com.au 

 

Nominations for the 2017 awards close on Friday 30 th  June 2017  
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Best achievement by rider under 17 years  sponsored by Horseland  

Selection criteria  

1. Participation in Pony Club rallies and activities 
2. Improvement in riding and leadership skills through  
diligence and effort 
3. Club citizenship (eg. helpful to others)  

Best achievement by rider 17 ï 25 years sponsored by Horseland  

Selection criteria   

1. Participation in Pony Club rallies and activities 
2. Improvement in riding and leadership skills through  
diligence and effort 
3. Contribution to club or zone management and programs  

The Gillian Rolton Alumnus award sponsored by PCA  

This award is for a current or ex -Pony Club member over 25 years old who has gone on to be an active 

participant in the horse industry as a rider, leader or professional serving the horse industry (eg 

educator, journalist, vet). The nomin ee has taken inspiration from their time at Pony Club and been an 

ambassador for the organisation.  

Selection criteria  

1. Career achievements and profile 
2. Contribution to the horse industry  
3. Links to Pony Club, past and present. 

 

The Kay Irving Award (Coach of the year) 1 sponsored by Wini  

Selection criteria  

1. Contribution to development of the contemporary coaching program  
at Pony Club 
2. Commitment to coaching excellence and personal professional  
development 
3. Personal passion and resilience, including feedback from students  
and peers 

                                                 
1 Not open for direct nominations from Western Australia. Please contact the PCAWA office  
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Volunteer of the year ï sponsored by HorseWyse 2 

Open to Helper, Administrator, Club Office holder, Official. 

Selection criteria  

1. Displays Pony Club values 
2. Contribution to development of their Pony Club for the benefit  
of members 
3. Commitment to good governance and professionalism 

 

Club of the year ï sponsored by Gow Gates 2 

Selection criteria  

1. Implementation of initiatives to attract and  
retain members, inclusive and responsive to the  
needs of members 
2. Good governance processes at club level -  
including completion of ñClub Health Checkò,  
advocate of ñPlay by the Rulesò, safety program,  
succession planning 
3. Innovation in club management, such as  
sponsorship programs, financial management,  
use of MyPonyClub database for management of  
memberships and events 

4. Delivery of coaching syllabus, demonstrated  
achievements by members and coaches 
 (eg certificates attained, NCAS coach accreditation) 

                                                 
2 Not open for direct nominations from Western  Australia. Please contact the PCAWA office . 


